NOTICE OF RIGHTS REGARDING PERSONNEL RECORDS

Under Minnesota Statutes Section 181.9631, we are required to notify all new employees of the following rights and remedies:

Review of Personnel Records.  You have a legal right to review certain personnel records that we maintain for you.  During your employment, you may review your personnel records if more than six months have passed since the last time you reviewed those records.  After your separation, you may review your personnel records once each year for as long as we maintain those records.

To review your personnel records, you must make a written request.  We will comply with your request within seven working days if your records are located within Minnesota, and within 14 working days if they are not.  


With respect to current employees, we will make personnel records available for review during our normal hours of operation at your place of employment or another nearby location.  We may make them available outside your normal working hours.  We may require that you review the records in our presence.  After your review and upon your written request, we will provide you with a copy of the records.  

With respect to former employees, we will provide a free copy of personnel records upon the former employee's written request.

We reserve the right to deny a request to review a personnel record if the request is not made in good faith

Disputed Information.  If you dispute any specific information contained in your personnel record, you may ask us to remove or revise the disputed information.  If we do not agree, you may submit a written statement, not to exceed five written pages, specifically identifying the disputed information and explaining your position.  We will retain your statement along with the disputed information, and we will provide a copy of your statement to any person to whom we provide a copy of the disputed information.

Omitted Information.  If, in providing records for your review, we omit any information that should be in those records, we may not use the omitted information in any subsequent legal proceeding, unless the omission was unintentional and we provide you with a reasonable opportunity to review the omitted information prior to its use.

Retaliation Prohibited.  We will not retaliate against you for asserting your rights or remedies set forth in this memo.

Remedies for Violation.  The Department of Labor and Industry enforces these laws, and may assess a fine of up to $5,000 for a violation.  The Department may bring a civil action to recover that fine, together with costs and attorney fees.  You also have the right to bring a civil action for a violation of these laws, within one year of your actual or constructive discovery of the violation, to compel compliance with the law and for actual damages, costs, and in certain cases, back pay, reinstatement or other make-whole, equitable relief, plus reasonable attorney fees. 
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